At  a Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 4th July 2011 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)

   Mr B Barber               

               Mrs. A Carver
               Mr. A. Parry  
               Mrs J Faiers

   Mr M. Quine


   Mr J Steel

               Mrs V. Swinburn 


   Mr. M.Wedd
    
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk      

   Cllr. P Swinburn 
   Cllr. A. Davies  
Apologies: Cllr. R. Bass
Declaration of Interests:   None
District Councillor’s Report: Cllr Swinburn explained that the current proposals for the South Worcestershire Development Plan (SWDP) would be voted on at the MHDC meeting on 5th July. If adopted the proposals would then go out to consultation. Cllr Swinburn explained that if not adopted MHDC would be in a weak position to resist planning applications from developers and the likely outcome would be more houses in the Broadheath parish. On this basis he intends to support the proposals. Mr Simmonds indicated that there were numerous inconsistencies which needed to be addressed before the plan is adopted. Cllr Swinburn said that he had been contacted by a Mr Franklin from Hallam Land Management who manage the proposed development land west of the city. Mr Hallam would be prepared to attend a meeting with the parish council to explain his proposals.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 6th June 2011 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman subject to a minor amendment.
County Councillors Report: Cllr Davies reported that the new corporate plan would be launched shortly. He clarified the closures of Bell Lane which would be for 6/7 days and Peachley Lane for 4 days. Cllr Davies reported that he proposed to split his local allocation of funding equally among his parishes, adding £450 to the lengthsman’s budget to enable additional highway maintenance to be undertaken. The work on Holt Bridge was progressing to programme and traffic management would be altered on 28th July until late August for completion works. West Mercia and Warwickshire constabularies propose to merge some services as a cost saving measure. Cllr Davies has £10,000 and would be writing in August for suggestions for a community scheme. There was concern that the culvert replacement in Bell Lane should be completed before the resurfacing work. Cllr Davies to advise Dave Lavender. He reported that Mr Simmonds had been elected as governor of Broadheath primary school.
Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th June 2011: 
Vicarage Green: It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to replace     3 damaged litter bins and erect 3 new ones at a total cost of £842.81
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mr Drinkwater asked if there had been any complaints about the footpath from Church Lane to Rectory Close. It was reported that the path was overgrown, the clerk to ask the lengthsman to cut back undergrowth.
.

Highways: The closures of Bell Lane and Peachley Lane for resurfacing were included in the County Councillor’s report.
Allotments:  The plots leased by Mr Guy, Mr Baldachinno and Mrs Walker remained overgrown. The clerk to write, requiring them to keep the plots tidy.
A stand pipe had collapsed and it was agreed that the clerk would place an order with Keith Handyman Service for its repair.

Anti Social Behaviour:  No report.
Village Hall: Mr Wedd reported that the combination heating boiler in the cottage was in need of replacement at a cost of £2,696. Match funding for the work was available from Malvern Hills District Council. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved to accept the quotation of £2,696 (£1,348 contribution from MHDC and £1,348 from the parish council) for a replacement boiler in the cottage.
Mr Wedd reported that Mr Smith had taken over the treasurer’s duties. Additional users were being sought to counter the loss of the pre-school group. It was agreed that the position would be reviewed in the autumn. 
SWDP update and to consider the formation of a sub committee: It was agreed to consider the formation of a sub committee when the consultation process commences in the autumn.

To consider proposals to include members contact details on the memorial hall web site: It was agreed that Mr Wedd’s contact details should appear on the Memorial Hall web site as the parish council representative. The parish council web site would include member’s names and phone numbers.

To consider speed limit review proposals: It was agreed that the start of the 30mph speed limit approaching from Martley should remain where it is and not be moved closer to the village as proposed, the clerk to advise Joanne Lowman, MHDC of the council’s views.
To consider changes to MHDC’s development control process: The chairman read the letter from MHDC concerning proposed changes to the development control process.
It was agreed that Mr Wedd should represent the parish council on the web site development group and that Mr Simmonds would attend the 2012 annual forum. It was also agreed that in future the planning application documents would be available for view from 7.00pm at the beginning of parish council meetings.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Mr Morris reported the hedge by the old police station was overgrown. The clerk to ask the lengthsman to contact the owners. There was an abandoned road sign near the old chapel the clerk to advise highways.
Correspondence: 
1. MHDC – Email from Cheryl Lester re Wembley Cottage – it was agreed that the growth of the grass on the edge of the common would be monitored.

2.   Memorial Hall – Hire Agreement – it was agreed that the chairman should sign the      new agreement.

3.  Composting and Love Food/Hate Waste, Posters to be displayed on the notice board.

Planning applications for consideration:
11/00696/HOU, Apple Tree Lodge, Laylocks Lane, Addition of car-port and roof alterations to existing garage: No comment
11/00760/HOU, Cerig Melyn, Church Lane, Two storey extensions to rear and single storey extension to front and side: Unable to comment because a site plan was not provided and no storm drainage was shown.
11/00799/FUL, Peachley Court Farm, Peachley Lane, Change of use of land for use as a camp site: No comment
Decisions:

11/00438/HOPU, High Oaks, Bell Lane, Infill existing covered area to form sun room together with enlarged porch and extension to garage: Approved
11/00506/FUL, Oldbury Farm, Oldbury, Single storey double garage and room replacing a frame store bay: Approved
11/00580/FUL, Frenchlands Stables, Frenchlands Lane, Retention of temporary residential accommodation for equine worker for a further 3 years: Approved 
Finance: 
(a) To consider request from Hallow Scout and Guide Group for a donation of up to £500: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to make a donation of £250 to the Hallow Scout and Guide Group.

(b) To consider increase in clerk’s annual expenses: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to increase the clerk’s annual expenses to £359.52 (general) and £80.89 (broadband).

c) To consider accounts for payment: 
It was proposed by Simmonds, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smith of Derby Ltd – Repair church clock 25/5/2011

           £219.60

2.  Mr M Davis – Norton Anti Virus





£39.59

3.  Severn Trent Water – Allotment water supply 11/11/10 to 21/6/11        £229.13

4.  Graham Computer Services – Preferred Options Report, Maps

£49.00

5.  Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, May
            £64.99



    - Grass cutting, May




£90.00


6.  Mr M Davis - Expenses£359.52 (general) + £80.89(broadband) 
           £440.41

7.  HMRC – Income tax payment, 1st April to 30th June 2011
           £300.20

8.  Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hall hire, Jan-June 2011
                      £116.00

9.  Worcestershire CALC – Clerks meeting re PAYE

           
 £7.50

10. Hallow Scout and Guide Group – Donation



£250.00

AOB: It was agreed that the clerk would write to the Lord of the Manor requesting that the brambles, scrub etc on the edges of the common should be cut. 

The clerk to ask for Nigel Snape’s comments, following a request for a football team to use the pitch on the common.
Date of Next meeting:  5th September 2011 at 7.30pm (planning applications available from 7.00pm)  
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